
 
     

AGENDA 
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE LAKE ORION VILLAGE COUNCIL 

Sunday, December 3, 2023 

2:00 PM 

 

LAKE ORION VILLAGE HALL CONFERENCE ROOM 

21 EAST CHURCH STREET 

LAKE ORION, MI 48362 

(248) 693-8391 

 

ADDRESSING THE VILLAGE COUNCIL:  Each person wishing to address the village council shall be afforded 

an opportunity to do so.  If you wish to comment, please stand or raise a hand to indicate that you wish 

to speak.  When recognized, give your name and address and direct your comments to the Chair. 

 

A. CALL TO ORDER: 2:00 PM 

 

B. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

C. ROLL CALL AND DETERMINATION OF QUORUM 

 

D. STATEMENT BY VILLAGE PRESIDENT OF THE PURPOSE OF THE SPECIAL MEETING: 

The purpose of the special meeting is to consider police department staffing and services. 

 

E. CALL TO THE PUBLIC (Consent Agenda Items and Non-Agenda Items):  The village council 

welcomes questions from the audience on all village matters.  So that we may receive input from 

all those who wish to speak, please limit your comments to five (5) minutes.  If possible, please 

use the podium.  Please state your name and address for the record and sign the “Sign-In Sheet” 

located near the doorway.  In the interest of civility, we ask that you direct your comments to the 

Chair and that they be presented in an appropriate manner. 

 

F. AGENDA ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION 

1. Police Department Staffing and Services 

 

G. ADJOURNMENT 



 

COUNCIL ACTION SUMMARY SHEET 

 

MEETING DATE: December 3, 2023 

 

TOPIC: Police Department Staffing and Services 

 

BACKGROUND BRIEF:  

Administration is requesting that Village Council continue its consideration of the police 

department staffing and services.  As council is aware, two full time police officers have 

resigned to accept positions with other departments and another officer left the employ of the 

village several moonths ago.  Interim Chief Stanfield is working to fill these positions, but it has 

become necessary to identify alternative temporary law enforcement services until the Lake 

Orion Police Department is back to full staffing. 

The Oakland County Sheriff's Office has indicated its willingness to provide temporary law 

enforcement services.  OCSO can provide services through a direct contract between the Village 

and OSCO, or it can provide services through the Orion Township substation under an 

agreement between the Village and Orion Township.  The former will take a month or more to 

accomplish, while the latter can be expedited much more quickly if the township is amenable to 

providing services.  Independence Township provides services to the City of Clarkston under a 

similar agreement, albeit for 24-hour permanent coverage.  Attached is a copy of their contract 

for reference.  Also attached is Chief Stanfield's memo outlining the temporary staffing needs of 

the LOPD. 

Chief Stanfield and Village Manager McClary recommend that the Village Council consider 

authorizing the Village Manager to work out the terms of a temporary service agreement with 

Orion Township and to execute the agreement at the Village Manager's discretion. 

SUMMARY OF PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION:  

11/20/2023 - Council held a special meeting to discuss police department staffing and 

operations and provided direction to the Police Chief on options for considering temporary law 

enforcement services. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  



 

The specific cost for services under an agreement with Orion Township has not yet been 

determined but is expected to be similar in cost on a pro rata basis to the tax amount that 

would otherwise be paid by the village under the township's police millage based on the 

village's taxable value. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  

To authorize the Village Manager and Interim Police Chief to negotiate a contract with the 

Charter Township of Orion for temporary law enforcement services utilizing the Oakland 

County Sheriff's Office Orion Township substation personnel at a cost deemed acceptable to 

the Village Manager under the following provisions: 

1. Law enforcement services will for a period of ninety (90) days with automatic extensions 

as needed at the discretion of the Village Manager until terminated by either party. 

2. Law enforcement services will be for two eight-hour shifts per day Monday through 

Friday and three eight-hour shifts for Saturday and Sunday. 

3. Chief Stanfield will work 8-hour day shifts Monday through Friday. 

4. If Chief Stanfield must be absent from work during his shift, he will first arrange with 

LOPD part time officers to provide coverage and then, second, arrange with the OCSO Orion 

substation to provide the additional coverage. 

5. For reporting purposes, the OCSO will generate duplicate CFS numbers, one for LOPD 

and one for OCSO. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

2023-12-01 - Chief Synopsis. for police coverage 

2010 Police Services Agreement Between Independence Township & Clarkston 



 

 

Synopsis 

 

Staff Shortage due to Ofc Loomis and Ofc Brown moving on to other departments. Reasons For their 

leaving is due to salaries, retirements and healthcare.  Ofc Fluegemann resigned as well back on July 30th 

on this year. Since then, I have posted job offers   at Mcoles, Empco, Macomb Police Academy, Oakland 

Police Academy and on social media.  LOPD has received several applications and did conduct interviews 

with giving one a conditional offer to fill Ofc Fluegemanns empty spot.  However, when she was to start, I 

was notified she was turning down the position because another department had hired her.  The other 

applicates that were interviewed did not pass the background check.  As of recently I have received four 

more applications and will be moving forward with that process.  

However, Ofc Loomis resigned Nov 20th,2023 and Ofc Brown will resign as of Dec 3rd,2023 at 7:00am full 

time but will remain part-time after January 2024.  With this it leaves the afternoon shift and midnight 

shift with no coverage.  The Lieutenant will work days Monday thru Friday 7:00am till 7:00pm.  As for 

Police coverage for the empty shifts for a temporary amount of time of 90 days I reached out to are 

neighboring police department asking for help.  Auburn Hills pd, MSP, (Michigan State Police) Oxford pd, 

I was informed at this time they had all had to decline due to there own staff shortages. Now with that 

only leaving OCSD (Oakland County Sheriff Dept) for possible coverage. 

On Monday Nov 27th I reached out to Lt Offaira at the Orion Sub station on how to reach the under 

Sheriff Childs. I explained the situation on what type of coverage the Village will need starting Dec 3 at 

7:00am. Lt Offaira wrote the information down and will pass on to upper command and have someone 

reach out to me.   

On Thursday Nov 30th at 4:50pm Lt Offaira called me stating the sheriff has been working on a proposal 

for coverage and has several different options. But the Under Sheriff needed a formal letter from the 

Village Manager requesting the help for police coverage for 90 days and extension.  Under Sheriff email 

is childsd@oakgov.com 

The coverage needed as of Dec 3rd ,2023 is this 

Monday thru Friday the Lieutenant will work 7:00am till 7:00pm. 

Monday thru Friday 7:00pm till 7:00am will need to be covered. 

Saturday and Sunday will need 24 hr coverage till Monday morning 7:00am.  

If the Lieutenant needs a day off Part-time officers will be asked first to fill, but if there unavailable   I 

would have to contact OCSD for that extra day of coverage.  

DISPATCH REQUESTS 

Then there are reports. We will need duplicate CFS numbers made one for OCSD and one for LOPD just 

so I know what happens on the shifts they had to cover.  



One more thing to think about moving forward. Becky is looking to retire in June of 2024. I have a part-

time clerk now that gave an interest in that position full time but she is applying at other departments. 

So, it’s not a guarantee she will be available for that position.  That position is a lot of training with the 

warrants and LEIN paper work that is time sensitive. Along with LOPD reports and paper work such as 

FOIA. That’s my next concern.  I’m feeling I don’t have any hope in all these situations. I hope you and 

council discuss all and every option.  If you are to have a council meeting over all this as I would like to 

attend.  

Sincerely  

Lt T. Stanfield 

 

 














